
| | |
|-----------|--|
| MEETING | DRINGHOUSES & WOODTHORPE RESIDENT FORUM |
| DATE | 16 OCTOBER 2013 |
| PRESENT | COUNCILLOR ANN REID COUNCILLOR ANNA SEMLYEN |
| APOLOGIES | COUNCILLOR GERARD HODGSON PC JON BOSTWICK RUSSELL STONE, CYC |
| | 25 RESIDENTS |

1. **WELCOME/MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING**

Cllr Ann Reid welcomed everyone to the meeting. Apologies were given from Cllr Gerard Hodgson, PC Jon Bostwick and Russell Stone.

The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true record.

2. **POLICE UPDATE**

PCSO Kathryn Dennis introduced herself as a new PCSO for the ward and gave a report.

Assaults done from 23 to 11

Auto crime down from 11 to 7

Burglary up from 11 to 20

Criminal damage down from 17 to 9

The SNT are working closely with victims of crime. Encourage residents to be vigilant and check windows and doors are locked.

Questions were taken and Answers (A) given

Q Experience of ringing 101 has been a negative one, long time waiting to speak to someone. Expensive.

A – yes it is a busy number. Cost is still 15p regardless of how long the call is. It was suggested by the Chair to ask this of the Police and Crime Commissioner later.

Q Can we be told if there has been an overall rise or drop in crimes reported?

In response – information will be available for the next meeting
Q During race meetings there are problems with men urinating on the trees at Albemarle Road. What can the police do?

A – we have carried out Operation Lancelot on race days to target specific hotspots, however we will feed your suggestion into the process.

WRITTEN RESPONSE FOLLOWING THE MEETING FROM DAVE MEIGH REGARDING THE COUNCIL'S INVOLVEMENT: The Council has regular meetings with York Racecourse. There is information on leaving & behaviour in race day programmes. The police are also at these meetings. It would be handy to know which streets / areas are affected, can you let me know / find out?

Q issue with irresponsible parking at Mayfield Grove for the school. Apparently the gas mains work has reduced on street parking for parents collecting children leading to some dangerous parking. Can an officer be there at the start and finish of the day? Cllr Reid to send through issue to parking enforcement at the Council.

Q Issues/Complaints of cycling practices on Tadcaster Road. Also can the Knavesmire side be put to a cycle path?

A The issue with adapting the Knavesmire side of the road is the bus stops and it was estimated to cost £100k.

3. JULIA MULLIGAN, POLICE & CRIME COMMISSIONER

JM thanked the meeting for inviting her along. Her focus is listening to residents and passing issues onto the Police. She's been in post nearly a year. Achievements so far have included launching public consultation on the Police and Crime Plan - approx 4,000 responses. The option to cut Police officer numbers has been reversed and the force will maintain 1,392 officers and 183 PCSOs. There are however £10million of savings to find. There is a good relationship with the Council and lots of innovative projects being discussed. Another success has been the new sex assault referral centre and the multi agency Safer York Hub at West Offices. JM particularly concerned about mental health support. A new major crime unit opened today in Harrogate dealing with major crime and cold cases.

JM took questions from the floor. Cllr Reid read out questions submitted by residents prior to the meeting:

Q How will the residential 20mph limits for West of York be policed ?

A There are no new resources going into the policing of 20mph limits, will be part of routine enforcement. Focus on catching persistent offenders.

Q Will there be Fixed Penalty notice fines like in Oxford? A No

Q. Will you be encouraging residents to start speed watch groups and be giving them access to speed equipment training to help enforcement?

A Yes we do encourage local communities to help monitor with speedguns etc but residents need to be committed.

Q How does it work regarding enforcement – will you be breaking the law if you are going at 21mph?

A At the time of being stopped. If its a 20mph limit area then you will be prosecuted if you are travelling between 24-31 mph.

Q does it cover cyclists? A No 20mph limit doesn't extend to cyclists.

Q Will NYP adopt the new ACPO guidelines?

A yes including speed awareness courses for officers.

Q Is it Up to the individual police officer to identify 'persistent offenders'?

A They can deploy a black box to identify areas. Local residents can request a black box in their area. Currently residents need to fill in a paper 95 Alive scheme form. Police need to review the 95 Alive scheme to be more resident user friendly.

Q Moor Lane is a permanent racetrack.

A In response Cllr Reid said that Moor Lane is on the CYC list for work to be done.

Q which Police division is responsible for applying traffic monitoring?

A Its 95 Alive and the Traffic Management division . If there's a problem the traffic camera van will come and monitor. In some areas PCSO are trained to use speed guns, but not in York.

Q is it possible to find out the number of traffic tickets issued?

A there is information on the website. Will try and bring ot the next meeting because its a very large spreadsheet to view online.

Q Why do we see PCSOs walking along in two's?

A, if they are in pairs it's for a specific reason/job or task

Q In relation to the Local Plan proposals, and 22,000 more dwellings what provision is there for the police to cope with this?

A its is a piece of work that is being undertaken at the moment.

Q Issue at the top end of Moor Lane with the signage and cars going through the hedge into the ditch.

Resident also asked if the bends between the A1237 roundabout and the 30mph limit need better signs and if the 40mph limit on this section is the correct speed.

A Cllr Reid to report.

WRITTEN RESPONSE FROM NETWORK MANAGEMENT FOLLOWING THE MEETING:

We will review the current signing of the 30 and 40 speed limits on Moor Lane to check that it is correct and enforceable. The bend warning signs and chevrons will also be checked.

The 40mph speed limit is the lowest speed limit that would be introduced on this section of the road. The environment at this point is rural and if the speed limit was set at 30mph achieving compliance would be a problem. If the entire length of the road was subject to a 30mph limit there would not be any terminal signing where it is currently located at the start of the built up area. This could have the negative effect of increasing vehicle speeds along Moor Lane in the built up area.

The presence of isolated junctions or bends is not be used to set lower speed limits along roads. While 40mph is the maximum speed it is legally possible to drive at on this section of road it is not a target and drivers may have to alter their speed to negotiate the bends or junctions safely.

Any defective or missing signing will be replaced as soon as practical.

Q A resident reported a negative experience of PCSOs attitude.

A it was suggested to take down their collar number to report it.

Q in response to the question raised with the PCSO earlier in the meeting about Dialing 101 number – there have been 9,000 extra calls recently. The cost of these calls is agreed as part of a national procurement process, however JM said she would look into whether there is any room for manoeuvre with the mobile phone charges.

Q could people use text or email instead.

A NYP need to look at other options and there will be significant investment in technology over the next 2 years.

Q is there a general rule about cars overtaking cyclists at roundabout?

A Cyclists should be in the middle of the road so no car over take you. as you go straight over the roundabout keep to the left.

Q as people are relying on Sat Navs is there co-operation between the police and SAT Nav companies?

A the ACPO (Association of Chief Police Officers) is having discussions with providers.

Q Resident said that she was happy that there would be no decrease in police officer numbers, but are there any plans to close any local police stations down?

A no there aren't, JM had a pledge to double the number of special constables but this wasn't a priority in York where there are many.

Q There is a high number of door to door selling possible due to the economic climate.

A officer said that you must give the Police a ring if you believe cold calling is taking place or you feel threatened The Cold Calling Zones is managed by the Council and if you want to suggest one for your street residents need to get in touch with Trading Standards.

Q Resident asked if more could be done to rid the streets of beggars.

A Julia said that the basic issues of drugs, alcohol addiction needed addressing otherwise we are just moving them onto another area. Many are offered rooms in hostels but don't take them and the Police have no powers to move them on.

Cllr Reid thanked Julia Mulligan for attending the meeting

4. WARD ENVIRONMENT ISSUES AND SMARTER YORK WITH RUSSELL STONE, CYC

Cllr Ann Reid gave Russell's apologies (family reasons) and a summary response to some of the issues raised at the last meeting:

i)Litter pickers can be made available at ward meetings for residents. Also litter bags will be given out. If anyone would like some on an individual basis can they let Kay know and he will arrange for them to be dropped off with them.

ii)Community Payback is a suitable option to clearing up the area around Woodthorpe Shops

iii)Tree cutting. There are no plans to chop down any trees unless they are deemed to be at risk of disease or dangerous.

iv)Soil on Little Knavesmire. Not owned by the Council part of the Cricket Club maintenance work.

Any questions around the individual management of the parks managed by CYC and any of the above topics write or email Russell. (Russell.stone@york.gov.uk or 01904 553108)

It was agreed to invite Russell to the next meeting with litterpickers for residents .

5. WARD BUDGET UPDATE

Kay Bailey updated residents on the current budget position.

Title of Scheme/Organisation: Tree planting
Amount awarded: £1,000
Offered to FOCP as grant (see below)

Title of Scheme/Organisation: The Chase Residents' Association

Amount awarded: £1,000

Project: A grant to get seed funding to apply for a larger grant for refurbishment of Nelson's Lane Playground.

Status: being processed - awaiting signed Grant Agreement form

Title of scheme/organisation: Friends of Chapman's Pond

Amount awarded: £500

Project: To pay for costs associated with joining the BCTV volunteer communities group.

Status: Being processed

Title of scheme/organisation: Mayfields Community Trust

Amount awarded: £1,000

Project: To pay for setting up costs of the organisation eg room hire, volunteer insurance

Status: Being processed

Title of scheme/organisation: Woodthorpe Hoppers

Amount awarded: £100

Project: To pay for plants to enable the group to plant up the beds outside Woodthorpe Shops.

Status: Grant paid out to Dringhouses RA who are 'sponsor'

Potential bids:

Title of scheme/organisation: Friends of Chapman's Pond
Amount: £500
Project: To pay for a fishing 'taster day'
Status: to be approved by Councillors at the next ward team meeting in November

Ward Budget: £4,450

Amount unallocated: £350, with potential for unallocated tree planting grant increasing it to £1,350

Following discussion at the meeting it was clarified that Friends of Chapman's Pond could sponsor the tree planting grant to plant trees on sites other than Chapman's Pond. Action : Kay Bailey to process the grant of £1,000 to FOCP.

6. HAVE YOUR SAY

1.A resident complained about the overhanging bushes and trees on Aintree Court - Cllr Reid will report it.

2.The pavement has sunk on the footpath near Woodthorpe Shops.

Cllr A Reid will report it.

3.Cherry Lane surfacing –

One lady wanted to thank Dave Meigh for the surfacing work.

Another resident wants a better surface. Since the Racecourse laid the running safety road around the race track many more people, children in particular, are using that route with bikes to get to school. Cllr Reid will see if she can obtain more info for the next meeting.

WRITTEN RESPONSE FROM DAVE MEIGH FOLLOWING THE MEETING: This would be an issue for Andy Vose – cycle network.

Some residents said that the gate always used to be closed. Is this possible in order to restrict vehicles using the lane?

DAVE MEIGH RESPONSE: I am aware of a gate across the track not down the lane. There would also be a displacement issue which might cause a bigger problem.

4. Who came up with the timescales of the green bin collections? I didn't get a letter or a timetable (Moor Lane/Tadcaster Road). Suggestions of the end of November is better for the final bin collection dates.

Kay Bailey to send issue through to the relevant dept.

5. No. 12 bus – problem with it not turning up although another resident said it has improved.

6. Lendal Bridge trial closure – why can a taxi taking someone to the hospital not get fined and yet a resident going to hospital is fined?

Another resident asked why the Lendal Bridge decision didn't go through Full Council.

Cllr Semlyen explained that how Full Council works and the limited time available which means that very few decisions actually go through Full Council apart from the Budget, Council Plan and some salary decisions. She said that the bridge scheme has benefitted public transport and First York have been positive. Residents were given the opportunity at the meeting to complete feedback forms for the Lendal Bridge trial.

7. The damaged railings at the top of St Helen's Road where a lorry had knocked into them, have not been replaced. Cllr A Reid to report it.

WRITTEN RESPONSE FROM HIGHWAYS FOLLOWING THE MEETING – the replacement panel is on order with the Blacksmiths, not able to confirm installation date at time of writing.

8. The issue of the bus shelter at Rougier Street was raised at a previous meeting and resident very pleased that its being replaced.

9. A resident asked about the Our Lady's School site. The site is being sold for housing by the Diocese of Middlesbrough but the resident thought that it was originally part of Hob Moor and therefore is stray land. Cllr Reid to make enquiries.

WRITTEN RESPONSE FROM PROPERTY SERVICES FOLLOWING THE MEETING: The site was purchased separately in May 1945 from the Trustees of Dorothy Barlow - from whom the Council also purchased adjoining land for Housing. The Micklegate Stray Act was 1907, so it was never part of the original Stray.

10. There was a similar concern raised in relation to an area of land being fenced off to create a football pitch on the Knavesmire. Why are we giving land over to private use?

WRITTEN RESPONSE FROM DAVE MEIGH and VICKY JAPES FOLLOWING THE MEETING: This is part of a football

improvement project and yes it is permanent. The Knavesmire is still fully accessible. The pitches are junior 9v9 pitches, and are designed to be a home for junior football. The fences will have gates in them and full access will be allowed across them. The fences are there in an effort to prevent dog fouling and to protect the pitches for players use.

Also regarding current work taking place at the Racecourse is taking in some of the Knavesmire.

WRITTEN RESPONSE FROM DAVE MEIGH FOLLOWING THE MEETING: An extra 1/3 acre of land is being transferred to them. It has been to the Cabinet Member – June / July and advertised in the press as per the regulations. Is this Stray land? Yes, Micklegate Stray is wholly owned by the Council and is permissible under our ownership – subject to the above process

11. A resident raised the issue about an inbound bus stop outside no 158 Moor Lane. It is not a terminus and the residents at no 158 have no problem with the bus stop being there so long as the buses don't wait. If they have ever had a problem they have just rung First and it has been sorted. Since the changes to the no 12 route there is now a bus stop on the opposite side of the road. There are also more bus companies now running services along Moor Lane. They are now finding that there are buses stopped at both stops at the same time meaning that traffic is stopped completely in both directions while the drivers chat to each other. Cllr A Reid will forward the issue to the transport planning team to raise with First York.

12. Cllr Reid said she would chase up the request for a fold up seat to be installed at the bus shelter at Ryecroft Ave near the junction with Summerfield Rd.

Date of the next meeting is to be confirmed.

Cllr A Reid, Chair

[The meeting started at 7.30pm and finished at 9.15pm].